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Guayaquil, 1st July 1876
Dear Mr. Sander,
today I received your two letters, dated 26th May and 2nd June respectively. I have just despatched Franz to Cuenca where he will travel today and I shall go to my old location for the cirrhosum.

Unfortunately I am too late because because Low has his collector Lehmann here already since 15th May and he has sent a consignment of cirrhosum with today’s mail. He tells me that he only collected 300. If I can believe him, that’s not too many, but if he has sent more, then my task is in doubt. I believe that by August you should receive a few hundred from me.

As Lehmann described the location, he has been collecting at the same place as I did last year. Now I am going there again and he also wants to go there.

You should not have sold the Bollea for less than £1 per plant, they are just as good as the cirrhosum, and maybe even better, and it cost a lot of money.

Wallis may also send bolleas. If you still have some, don’t sell them for he will come again just as with the cirrhosum.

Of course, they have also been given away for nothing although I sent the flowers and now it is too late for them. Lehmann was ahead of me. Had your uncle written straight away as soon as they were in bud. Let this be a warning for next time, for if I write that the plants are good, then you should not have any doubts. And if I pay good money for them here, then don’t give them away.

The orchids from Mexico were sold at a better price than these magnificent things.

The cirrhosum are lost but maybe we are lucky to find something. Then we’ll have to be a lot more careful.

Yours truly,


E. Klaboch
Translated by: Maren Talbot
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